OFFICE OF GAS ACCESS REGULATION
Gth Floor, 197 St Georges Terrace, Perth WA 6000
GPO Box 8469, Perth Business Centre WA 6849

R Telephone: (08) 9213 1900
WESTERN AUSTRALILA Facsimile: (08) 9213 1999

Email: enquiry@offgar.wa.gov.au
Wabsite: http:/fwww offgarwa.gov.au

Our Ref: 3020/50, 4020/50

NOTICE
EXTENSIONS OF TIME

This is to advise that the assessment periods for the proposed Access Arrangements
for the pipelines listed below have been extended.

Sections 2.21 and 2.22 of the National Third Party Access Code for Natural Gas
Pipeline Systems provide that the period for assessing a proposed Access
Arrangement may be extended by up to twomonths on one or more occasions if the
total period of assessment exceeds six months.

The following extensions of time for the assessment period are granted pursuant to
section 2.22 of the Code:

Dampier to Bunbury Natural Gas Pipeline (licence number WA:PL 40) to
15 December 2002.

Goldfields Gas Pipeline (licence number WA: PL 24) to 15 December 2002.
My assessment of the proposed Access Arrangements is delayed in part by the need
for me to fully consider the implications of the recent decision of the Supreme Court

of Western Australia relating to my Draft Decision on the Dampier to Bunbury
Natural Gas Pipeline proposed Access Arrangement.

Please direct any inquiries to Mr Robert Pullella on telephone number
+61 8 9213 1944.

KEN MICHAEL
ACTING GASACCESS REGULATOR

15 October 2002




